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From: Diaz-Greco, Gilma M.  (COE)

Sent: Tuesday, July 21, 2015 1:59 PM

To: Sanchez, Rodzandra (COE)

Subject: Gerald Sanchez, Assistant County Attorney (Sunshine Law) INQ 15-155

INQ 15-155 Sanchez 

 

From: Centorino, Joseph (COE)  

Sent: Tuesday, July 21, 2015 1:36 PM 

To: Diaz-Greco, Gilma M. (COE) 

Cc: Perez, Martha D. (COE) 

Subject: INQ 15-155 Gerald Sanchez, Assistant County Attorney (Sunshine Law) 

 

Gerald Sanchez, Assistant County Attorney, inquired regarding whether, in a situation where one of the members 

named to a public board may  designate another person to serve on the board in his or her stead, and the original 

appointee wants to speak with a different member of the same board concerning board business, the conversation 

between the original appointee and the other board member would have to held in the Sunshine.  I advised him that in a 

case where an appointee designates another to serve in his or her stead and then maintains contact with that person to 

discuss board business in order for the designee to carry out the original appointee’s wishes, then the original appointee 

could not meet privately with another board member to discuss board business and such meetings would need to be 

held in the Sunshine. 

 

Joseph M. CentorinoJoseph M. CentorinoJoseph M. CentorinoJoseph M. Centorino    
Executive Director and General Counsel 
Miami-Dade Commission on Ethics and Public Trust 
19 W. Flagler Street,  Suite 820 
Miami, FL 33130 
Tel: (305) 579-2594 
Fax: (305) 579-0273 
ethics.miamidade.gov 
 

 
 


